COURT FARM, BUILTH WELLS

ARCHAEOLOGICAL EVALUATION

Summary for week ending Sunday 26th October 2008

The remaining trenches, 14 to 20, were opened during the first part of the week. Archaeological features revealed were limited to a small number of post-medieval/modern field drains cut into natural clays and an E-W aligned ditch noted in trench 15 which yielded modern finds including vessel glass. Changes in the natural geological substrate appear to explain the majority of anomalies identified during the geophysical survey.

An opportunity was afforded to Mark Walters, Development Control Archaeologist, Clwyd-Powys Archaeological Trust, to view the open trenches on Wednesday 22nd October. MW was unable to attend but consented to the backfilling of trenches, subject to subsequently receiving digital photographs of these trenches. Backfilling commenced on Wednesday morning and was completed by lunchtime on Thursday. A meeting was arranged with the landowner, Mr. Kinsey, and Peter Weaver on the Thursday morning in which satisfaction was expressed by Mr. Kinsey with the finished state of backfilling. The welfare cabin was collected by Thursday lunchtime, and the team left site after taking further photographs of the site for the Access and Condition Survey. 
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